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Friday 4th March 2022 

We finished last half term in style, with a red themed Love Day dress up, which was 
organised by Friends of Stockwell. We raised £175.71, all of which will go back to the 
children in school.  This morning, the PTA also sent out their newsletter, informing 
you of their activities.  They are still looking to recruit new members, so please let us 
know if you can spare some time. 

And what a start to this half term it has been. We’ve only been back two weeks and 
it feels like we have already packed in an awful lot.  Ms Kelleher and the Year 6 team 
hosted two Year 6 parent workshops on end of Year 6 assessments.  The feedback 
from those that attended was overwhelmingly positive.  We will be sending out the 
slides and information in due course.  Mr Serra and the Year 2 team hosted a KS1 
assessment workshop, which quite a few parents joined.  Thank you to everyone 
that came along; again, the feedback shows that parents found this highly 
informative. We also took part in World Book Day, which created a buzz all over the 
school.  Bart Simpson and Spiderman even managed to get hold of the tannoy, 
getting everyone to stop what they were doing and read. I must see if they’re still in 
school somewhere! 

Next week, Mr Serra and Ms Thomas will be hosting our Year 1 Phonics assessment 
workshop on Monday 7th March at 3:45pm in the main hall.  We do hope that you 
can come along and join us.  

Bookings for Parent/ Teacher consultations are now online.  Bookings must be made 
through Scopay/ Tucasi. If you are having trouble with this, please contact the 
school office. We are happy to help. 

Now that all Covid restrictions have been lifted, we are very excited to welcome 
parents back to school.  Please let us know if you are keen to get involved in school 
life.  This week we had parent readers in school, which was brilliant. 

Next week, we are hosting our International Women’s Day event on Tuesday 8th 
March.  Mrs Akinmade’s team have a number of activities ready around the theme 
‘Break The Bias’. We look forward to welcoming you to the event. 

Have a lovely weekend everyone.  See you on Monday. 

Zenia McIntosh,  Acting Head of School 

Our Weekly Update 

Dates for your Diaries 
 7th March Y1 Phonics Screen Workshop 

10th/ 11th March 3B and 3A National Army Museum Trips 

11th March 3C Class Assembly 

14th March Dress up as a Scientist Day 

14th—18th March Science Week 

18th March Red Nose Day 



Join our Parents’ WhatsApp Group!  

Stay in touch with school life by joining the 
Stockwell Parents group.  

Over 100 parents have already joined and 
it’s a great way to get fast answers to 
common questions and find fun local 

activities.  

Some classes also have individual 
WhatsApp groups set up by class parent 

reps.  

Use the QR code, send a message to  

07786 268278 or  

Email: friendsofstockwell@gmail.com 

Responsibility 

Article of the Week 

Every child has the right to a name, to belong to 
a country, as well as the right to know and, as far 

as possible, be cared for by their parents. 

Value of the Month 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

World Book Day 
What a busy day we had yesterday.  We celebrated a return to World Book Day in style. Parents came in and read to classes. Thank you to everyone that volunteered: the children 

absolutely loved it.  There were costumes everywhere; Harry Potters, Willy Wonkas, Narutos, a couple of Mary Poppins, the entire character list from Alice’s Adventures in Wonderland, 

Sherlock Holmes, Little Red Riding Hood and Paddington Bear all turned up, to name just a few. The focus of the day was the love of reading and reading based activities took place 

throughout the day: everyone dropped everything to read when the tannoy went off; teachers shared their favourite books with their classes and created activities based on these and we 

rounded it all off with a celebration assembly at the end of the day. Thank you to everyone who played a part in such a great day and to Ms Kelleher for organising the whole thing. 



Attendance 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done everyone—attendance is still over 96%. Keep it up. 

Remember, unless we inform you otherwise, school is open. 

Well done to 4A for 100%.  Can anyone else manage to do the same? 

Need to get in touch?  Contact us in the following ways: 

www.stockwell-pri.lambeth.sch.uk 

Telephone: 020 7274 7687 

Twitter: @StockwellPri  E-mail: clericalofficer2@stockwell-pri.lambeth.sch.uk 

Year 4 Multiplication Check 
workshop 

 

https://twitter.com/StockwellPri


The Hub 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
In English, our learning will based on the ‘Handa’s Surprise’ story book, with its vibrant and 
colourful illustrations on the front cover and a lovely surprise inside. 
This book will allow us to explore names of fruits, animals, colours and adjectives/describing 
words. 
In Maths, our learning will be around the concept of subtraction, using the ‘Handa’s 
Surprise’ book. 

The focus book of this week is Jack And The Giant Beanstalk. The children were making their own 
books of the story, cutting and sticking the pictures of the story and retelling the story as they looked 
at the pictures they were sticking. Children were repeating words from the book such as saying “high 
up top”, fe fi fu fom”, bessi the cow”. This activity has been supporting the children's communication 

and language as they have been learning new words and use them for their play and story time.  
 

The children also have been doing lots of planting. They were looking at different seeds and making 
their own plants to take home to look after. This has supported the children’s understanding of the 

world, learning about plants, how they grow and looking after the environment.  
In the next 2 weeks we will be looking further into planting and growing outdoors. 

Pre-School 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our sports teams have been vey busy.  We came second in the Moving Matters Netball 

tournament, with Ade being named Best Player.  We won 10-1 against Reay Primary in the 
Lambeth Football League and today we came second in the Moving Matters Basketball 

Competition.  Good job everyone. 

Sports Tournaments 



Nursery 

Reception 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Over the next two weeks, in Literacy, we will be reading 

and retelling the stories of The Little Red Hen and 
Jasper’s Beanstalk. We will be writing shopping lists, 

making marks to represent words or using the sounds 
we know.  

 

In Maths we will be exploring weight and capacity 
when measuring the amounts of cooking ingredients. 
Using pretend-play such as a Baker’s  Shop role- play, 

we will be experimenting with changing amounts 
whilst selling pretend bakery goods that we have made 

using playdough.  
 

In Understanding of the World, we will be looking at processes and change through 
experiences such as baking bread. We will talk about  decay by observing how vegetables 

and fruit change from when they are fresh. We will be talking about the importance of 
recycling and composting, and talking about how our fruit leftovers will return to the soil to 

help  plants grow. 
 

In Expressive Arts and Design we will be making story props and masks to support our role 
play. We will continue to develop our role-play based around the books we have read. In 

PSED, we will be talking about team work and the importance of helping each other. We will 
also talk about the importance of looking after our natural environment and how we can 

achieve it if we all work together to help our planet. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The reception children have been exploring our new “Reading tent”. They are 
very excited about this new reading space. 

 In Maths next week we will continue to explore number compositions or 
different ways to add up to different numbers from 1-10. 

In Science next week, we will continue to explore what do we need to do to 
have a healthy and balanced diet. The reception children this week had the 

opportunity to taste some healthy food.  
We cooked a beetroot soup they also learnt how to use different cooking 

tools such as knives or potato peelers. 
 We have three new “ladybird houses”. This term the children will be learning 

about different insects we can find in the local area. Next week, we will be 
sowing different vegetables related to the story “Eddie’s garden” by Sara 

Garland. 



Year 1 

Year 2 

In English next week, we will be looking at creating new imaginary settings in 
order to write an alternative ending to the story we are focussing on ‘Beegu’. 

In Maths, we will continue to focus on length and height. We will focus on 
standard and non-standard units of measurement.  

In Science, we will learn about Carl Linnaeus and why he is an important scientist. 
In DT next week we will continue to learn about moving pictures. We will start to 

design our project by thinking about mechanisms for movement.   
This week, in Humanities, we will be learning how to plot a route. We will look at 

the countries Amelia Earhart flew through. 
 

 
In English,year 2 will be looking at writing a story based on Toby and The Great Fire of 

London. We will be exploring adjectives, expanded noun phrases and adverbs to make our 
stories exciting. 

In Maths, we will be exploring 3D shapes. We will be finding out about vertices, edges, and 
faces as well as seeing what 3D shapes we can find in our everyday lives. 

In Science we will be investigating how some materials change because of the heat or the 
cold. We will be looking at what is an irreversible  change and what changes are reversible. 

In Art we will be exploring brush strokes. We will be looking at how our paintings are 
effected by the way we use are brushes and how different textures can be made. 

In Humanities the children will be looking at how London has changed since the Great Fire 
of London. They will be looking at what decisions were made after the fire to prevent 

another one from happening, such as the introduction of the fire brigade.  



Year 3 

Year 4 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In English next week, the children will be continuing their work on the book ‘Skyward’. 
The children are focusing on comparing the characters in the text and looking at how 

subordinate clauses can add tension and detail to their writing.  
In Maths, we are in our final week of length and perimeter. The children will be starting 

to add and subtract lengths, as well as calculating and investigating perimeter.  
In Science, the children are looking at the different sources of light- artificial, natural and 

the properties of natural light.  
In Art/DT, the children will be continuing their work on tone and shade.  

Next week, 3A and 3B will be going on a trip to the National Army Museum. They will be 
attending a workshop there, where they will consolidate their knowledge of WWII and 

The Blitz.  
Don’t forget your packed lunches and your coats! 

 
In English, we will continue to look at play scripts and adapting Paddington on 
stage. We will then begin to look at biography writing, honing in on key figures 

from the Industrial Revolution. 
In Maths next week, our focus will be decimals. We will learn how to multiply and 

divide by 10 and 100. We will also learn how to partition decimal numbers 
including tenths and hundreds expressed as fractions. 

In our next Science lesson, we will be recapping and consolidating our knowledge 
on electricity and circuits. We will be drawing and labelling circuit diagrams and 

investigating how to be safe around electricity. 
Next week, in DT, we will be learning about basic food hygiene and food 

preparation. We will be trying and testing existing products on the market to help 
us create an afternoon tea for Paddington. 

In Topic, we continue to look at Peru, the UK and their differences, as well as the 
Industrial Revolution and how it changed and shaped London. 



Year 5 

Year 6 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In English, next week, we will be diving deeper into our class book, ‘Coming to 
England’. Children will begin to plan and write a narrative based on the book 

using features similar to the author. 
In Maths next week, we will study fractions. Nearing the end of this, unit we will 

multiply fractions by wholes and find fractions of amounts. 
In Science, next week, we will be looking at pulleys, levers and gears and how 

these are used in everyday life. 
In Art/DT, we will be planning for our slippers and beginning to learn the basics of 

sewing. 
In Humanities, we will be looking at the differences between the UK and the 

Caribbean and thinking about how these differences would have affects people 
who travelled on HMT Windrush. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
For the final week of our narrative unit, in English, we will be studying the book ‘Varmints’, 

children will take inspiration from the text to plan their own narrative about a society 
suffering hardships. 

Next week, the Mathematics topic is ratio and children will learn to use scale factors and 
solve ratio and proportion problems. 

In Science, we are continuing the topic studied last term.  The children will plan and 
conduct an investigation to demonstrate how light travels. 

Linked to topic, children will explore American landmarks, compare structures, identify 
materials and how they were joined / reinforced. 

Using their knowledge of the history and geography of the United States of America, 
children will identify similarities and differences between the USA and UK. 
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